
March 18, 2025

The Honorable Lee Zeldin
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, DC 20460

Dear Administrator Zeldin, 

We would like to invite you to visit the South Bay International Wastewater Treatment 
Plant (SBIWTP) in the Tijuana River Valley and appreciate your interest in addressing the cross-
border sewage crisis.
 

As you know, decades of underinvestment in cross-border wastewater infrastructure have
led to the flow of untreated sewage into San Diego. Since 2018, more than 100 billion gallons of 
toxic sewage, trash, and unmanaged stormwater have flowed across the United States-Mexico 
border into the Tijuana River Valley and neighboring communities, forcing long-lasting beach 
closures and negatively impacting the local economy, environment, and health of U.S. military 
and Homeland Security personnel. EPA served as an important advocate for this issue in the last 
Trump Administration and we hope the agency will continue to do so once again.

 
While this wastewater pollution crisis is not new, it has intensified over the past two 

years. Researchers have recently discovered that toxins and bacteria from the Tijuana River can 
be aerosolized, unveiling additional potential risks to the air quality in our communities. EPA, 
working with the International Boundary and Water Commission, will play a critical role in 
addressing these issues and helping the region recover from decades of pollution and 
environmental degradation. 
 

We look forward to working with you on this important issue, and we hope to host you at
SBIWTP so you can see first-hand the challenges confronting our region. Thank you for your 
attention to this matter.

 

Sincerely,

Scott H. Peters
Member of Congress

Juan Vargas
Member of Congress



Alex Padilla
United States Senator

Adam B. Schiff
United States Senator

 


